
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – July 5, 2010 
 

Present:     Richard Bielefield,  Margo Connors, John J. Strasser, Jennifer Gaudette 

       

Guests:      None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon.  

 

The Selectmen will not meet on August 2, 2010. 

 

The Selectmen will send a letter to Turtle Ridge Farm LLC in regard to who has the 

authorization to sign for the corporation. 

 

The Selectmen will send a letter to Leslie Burton on Ore Hill Road in regard to a 

Certificate of Occupancy violation. 

 

The Selectmen reviewed a response from LGC Legal Counsel concerning the Sugar Hill 

Conservation Commission property located off Center District Road.  The land was 

originally owned by Franconia College with the understanding it would revert to the 

Town of Sugar Hill for the Conservation Commission if the College ceased to exist.  The 

question was whether a deed for the land was required.  A copy of the letter will be 

shared with the Conservation Commission. 

 

The Conservation Commission will have Rebecca Brown as guest at their meeting on 

July 15
th

 to talk about identifying possible land for conservation. 

 

Margo Connors and Rufus Perkins will meet with the Planning Board on the 7
th

 of July to 

discuss how to delineate wetlands. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to accept the minutes of June 28
th

 and June 29
th

, 2010, 

seconded by MS. CONNORS.  The motion was approved unanimously. 

 

MR. STRASSER made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 6:30 PM, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS. The next regular scheduled meeting will be on Monday, July 12, 2010 at the 

Carolina Crapo Building at 5:30PM. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette  

Administrative Assistant 
 

 

 

 

 


